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Petition to challenge on going abuses in the criminal justice system in Myanmar 
Amnesty International has been actively campaigning for the release of prisoners of conscience in Myanmar for more than 20 years.  We believe that continuing to focus on political imprisonment is the most effective way that AI can deliver impact in the short term.  Most importantly, hundreds remain behind bars so such action is still very much needed.  

PETITION

This petition is being launched to coincide with Daw Aung San Suu Kyi’s first trip to Europe for 24 years so that AI can tap into the interest this will generate and provide an action opportunity for those who are concerned about the ongoing issue of political imprisonment in Myanmar. 

The petitions will be sent to the Minister of Home Affairs and copies to other relevant authorities in Myanmar with a cover letter.

The more signatures we receive the more useful it becomes for lobbying.  Please return the completed petition forms to Activism Team by end of July 2012
PROMOTING PETITION ONLINE
Please promote this petition on your website, blogs, facebook, twitter and any other relevant social media sites your group has. You can also use the link below:  www.amnesty.org.uk/burma

The Human Rights concerns
Despite some very positive developments in Myanmar, political imprisonment continues to be a problem.  The elected government which formally took control of the country in March 2011 has granted a number of prisoner amnesties and reduced the sentences of all prisoners during their first year in office.  More than 650 political prisoners were released between 17 May 2011 and 13 January 2012 including many prisoners of conscience.  While this was certainly a positive development, Amnesty International believes that there are still hundreds of political prisoners behind bars, many of them prisoners of conscience.  

Almost certainly the names of some political prisoners are not included on any of the existing prisoner lists, particularly those who come from ethnic minority areas.  It is less likely that those compiling these lists have full access to such areas.  We have highlighted one such case in the petition, that of Khun Kawrio, an ethnic Karenni POC.  These individuals are at risk of being forgotten.  The authorities in Myanmar are the only ones who have access to all the information that would be required to identify all political prisoners.  We believe that this is the right moment for Amnesty International to encourage the government to set-up a review mechanism to establish, once and for all, how many political prisoners remain behind bars.

To ensure transparency and public confidence in this review process, it is essential that UN and other experts and representatives from Myanmar civil society are directly involved.  Amnesty International believes that the vast majority of political prisoners have not received fair trials and that many of them are probably prisoners of conscience.  When the review mechanism identifies a person as a political prisoner, we are calling for them to be charged with an internationally recognizable criminal offence and to be given a fair trial which meets international standards, or released. 
Working on Khun Kawrio or Ko Aye Aung cases
Local groups who are interested in working on the case of Khun Kawrio or Ko Aye Aung on a more long term basis, please contact activism@amnesty.org.uk
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